English Meadows Property Owners Association (EMPOA)

Board of Directors Meeting

June 12, 2006

John Prush called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.  

Board members present:  John Prush, Geoff Ruonavaara, John Lindley, Nancy Case, Patricia Wysong, Byron Callies, and Valerie Alleman.  

Visitors present:  Chuck Case and Marla Ruonavaara.

It was moved by John L., seconded by Valerie and passed unanimously, to approve the minutes of the May 4, 2006 regular meeting as presented.

Financial Report:

Nancy presented the current financial reports and an updated resident listing including homes currently for sale.  It was moved by John P., seconded by Geoff. and passed unanimously, to accept the report as presented.

Old Business:
Unpaid association dues and trash fees were discussed.  John P. reported that he has been unable to contact Lee Secord.  It was moved by Pat, seconded by Byron and passed unanimously, to proceed with the process for having a lien placed on Mr. Secord’s property.  Valerie volunteered to investigate starting the process.

Grievance form:  John P. reported that he found a grievance form on the web site.  He reported that he would send the form to all members as a template for comments.

Lawn Care and Snow Removal:

John P. reported that Lake State told him that a new employee was mowing causing the missed areas.  Lake State also indicated that they would review areas for re-seeding, etc.  As the quote for walkways was not sent to Nancy as reported, he will call them tomorrow to see where the quote is.

John L. commented on the dead trees in the commons area.  Pat reported that residents had removed some last year.  It was moved by John P., seconded by Geoff and passed unanimously, to authorize John L. to cut dead trees in the commons area.

Pat reported that she had contacted Delhi Township Planning regarding the construction temporary drive access off McCue Road.  She reported that Peter Stoughton’s response indicated that the building inspector has told Westridge that they must level out the ruts, replace the damaged sidewalk and seed the area.

Neighborhood Garage Sale:
John P. reported that he had received questions regarding the possibility of a neighborhood garage sale.  After discussion, the board consensus was that garage sales are to be handled by each resident.

Grievances:
John P. reported that the grievance filed by Ellie North regarding a dog next door has been resolved requiring no additional action.  John P. reported that there is a $500 fine for a dog being a barking issue.  Following discussion, John L. volunteered to write up helpful information regarding pets for posting on the web site.

Discussion:

Chuck Case reported that he has placed three “no trespassing” signs along Eifert Road and feels we need two more signs.  He also reported that residents should call 694-0045 to report any recreational trespassing.  It was moved by Pat, seconded by Geoff and passed unanimously, to authorize purchase of five more signs leaving three for replacement purposes.

Nancy indicated a desire to formulate a plan for welcoming new neighbors and passing along information regarding association fees and trash fees owed.  Byron volunteered to greet the Frasers and John P. volunteered to greet the Nouses and Dalrymples with letters to be sent after they have been visited and given copies of the covenants.  It was determined that in the future, e-mail notification will be sent of new neighbors with board members volunteering to greet them.

Chuck Case reported that Paul Pirotta would like a rake to clean out the weeds in the ponds.  Pat reiterated that we should have approval from the drain commissioner before we take any action with the ponds.  Nancy volunteered to contact the drain commissioner to ensure that raking the weeds out of the ponds would be an acceptable practice.

Fence and Shed Committee:
Byron reported that he has reviewed the addition proposed by the Ruonavaara’s and found nothing to be concerned with.  It was moved by Byron, seconded by Valerie and passed unanimously; to approve the addition plans as reviewed and approved by Byron.

It was moved by John P., seconded by Valerie and passed unanimously, that the fence and shed committee be authorized to review fence, shed, and additions and give approval with the appropriate forms, etc. to be presented at the next regular board meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m.

Next Meeting:

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, August 8, 2006 at 7:00 p.m. at John Prush’s home, 5010 Hadden Hall.

Patricia Wysong, Secretary

NOTE:  These minutes will be presented for approval at the August 8, 2006 regular meeting.
